
Regular Council October 1, 2019 

 

Meeting came to order with Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call was answered by Cou. 

Broker, Gwinner, Behrendt, Failor, & Robbins. Cou. Aichholz was absent.  Cou. Broker 

made motion to accept & dispense with reading minutes; 2nd by Cou. Robbins.  Accepted 

by all.  Cou. Broker made motion to accept reports; 2nd by Cou. Robbins.  Accepted by 

all.  Cou. Behrendt made motion to pay bills; 2nd by Cou. Broker.  Accepted by all. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 

Mayor spoke to Denise Plummer from Poggenmeyer.  She said underground utilities 

contract for the sewer/road project had a one-year maintenance warranty for the roads.  

The time has passed.  Cou. Broker will get estimates for the road repair on Chickasaw. 

 

Discussion on Ord. 2019-12 (dock ordinance). Cou. Gwinner said he submitted his 

thoughts at the last meeting.  No one else has submitted any.  Cou. Failor thinks we 

should wait until Cou. Aichholz is here to vote on it.  Mayor suggests we table it until all 

issues are ironed out.  She suggests a shoreline committee meeting to work on it. 

 

Mayor said recreation committee needs to meet. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

Cou. Broker made motion to set aside rules on Ord. 2019-16 (amending Ord. 2019-13 by 

establishing flood plain permit fee of $150); 2nd by Cou. Robbins.  Accepted by all.  Cou. 

Broker made motion to adopt Ord. 2019-16; 2nd by Cou. Failor.  Accepted by all. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

There is a silent parade and memorial service for firefighters this Sunday at 6pm in 

Sandusky, 

 

Police Chief said we will have “Pumpkins in the Park” Sunday, October 27 from 3 – 5 

pm. 

 

Cou. Robbins made motion to hire Tristan Homan as part time patrolman; 2nd by Cou. 

Broker.  Accepted by all.  Solicitor swore him in. 

 

Mayor said patrolman Zach Tyson has resigned.  His last day is October 13.  He was 

hired full time by Sandusky Police Department.  Mayor thanks him for his service to Bay 

View. 

 

The red truck should be done this week.  The white truck has new tires and the box has 

been repaired.  Chipping should begin soon. 

 



BGSU wants to put a weather reporting station at the end of the bridge (to be used for 

algae blooms) Solicitor would like to see a contract. 

 

PUBLIC CONCERNS: 

 

Chuck Fresch (Seneca Trail) would like to have the property owners association meeting 

at the fire station. (date to  be determined).  He invites all village candidates to speak after 

the meeting if they would like. 

 

Daryl Pasek (Bay View Drive) said there will be a debate October 16th at the Lodge in 

Bay View at 6:30 pm. 

 

Nancy Hanon (Oneida Trail) asked the status of the Lakeview Motel.  Mayor will contact 

John Zimmerman (building inspector) She also asked how to get the word out about not 

putting garden clippings in the chipping piles.  Mayor said it is on the website and by 

word of mouth. 

 

Cou. Broker made motion to adjourn; 2nd by Cou. Failor. 

 

 

ATTEST:    Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Barbara A. Wobser, Mayor                Marsha K. Schenk, Clerk 

 


